St. Andrew Parish Pastoral Council
Minutes of February 26, 2018 Meeting

Present: Lindsay Braud, Vicki Kondrat, Brian Sullivan, Bob Huxell, Ray Lamping, Fr. Cordier

SASEAS School: Registration for next year sits at 265, have 5-10 students not currently registered
whom we think will be returning. Know of 3-4 leaving, 18 registered for Kindergarten. We need to talk
and pray that all will see the benefit of a Catholic education, especially starting in pre-school.

Blue Ribbon official announcement expected later in the year, cannot market until official notification.

Preschool registration is strong.
Math Counts team voted most improved in region, moved up from 21st place to 5th, competing against
huge schools like Sycamore, Princeton, etc. State competition in 2 weeks in Columbus.

Confession will be offered to the students in March.

Holy Week:
Holy Thursday service at St. Andrew
Good Friday at Seton

Parish Mission: Father John Klockman from Minneapolis will preach at all masses at Seton the weekend
of March 10 and 11. Mission will be Monday through Wednesday at 9 am and 7 pm, confession will be
offered after.

Finances:

As of Feb - we are in the black a few thousand Bingo continues to bring in a couple thousand/month,
pretty steady Jim Wessel is retiring in April, have not found a replacement for him yet, would like to
invite someone to take the position.

Received $12K from 1H1F1L of the $60K donated by St. Andrew.

Expecting to receive $3000 back from Catholic Ministries Appeal (over our goal by $6000 so we get
50%)

Paid $40K toward assessment, another payment scheduled for June.
Paid $6000 to replace school water tank for boiler, don't have labor bill yet

RTS - Reverse Tithing Sweepstakes - office staff is working on it St. Andrew school roof needs to be
replaced, has not been replaced since 1947 and is leaking in 12 places. It contains asbestos, so first bid to
replace was $90K and second bid is in process.

Would still like to convert the confessional, estimated cost between $15-20K. Roof is leaking over
confessional. Still not sure if final size will be handicap accessible.

April 7 - Hosting an invite-only dinner for Leaving a Legacy of Loaves and Fishes, another one will be
scheduled soon.

Ended with a prayer by Fr. Cordier

Next meeting: March 26 at 7pm at St. Andrew



